
From: Moloney, John M <John.M.Moloney@boeing.com>
To: Veldran, KatherineKatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov

Date: 7/29/2013 3:05:16 PM
Subject: Re: FGI partnership

No...we have not sent check...can you send me an invoice? 
John M Moloney

Sent from my BlackBerry Wireless Handheld

— Original Message —
From: Veldran, Katherine [mailto:KatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov]
Sent: Monday, July 29, 2013 02:02 PMTo: Moloney, John M
Subject: FGI partnership

John,
I hope you are doing well. I would love to catch up soon. I'm currently in a meeting discussing next 
year's First Gentleman's Invitational.

Do you know if a check (made out to Beautiful Places Alliance) was ever sent for Boeing's 
partnership for the 2013 First Gentleman's Invitational?

PRT's records are not showing received. I told them I would check on the status.

Thanks,
Katherine
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